
 

Seul le texte prononcé fait foi 

Check against delivery  

 

 
Mission permanente de la Suisse auprès des Nations Unies 
Permanent Mission of Switzerland to the United Nations  

633 Third Avenue, 29th floor, New York, NY 10017-6706 
Tél. +1 212 286 1540, Fax +1 212 286 1555, www.dfae.admin.ch/missny 

 

44ème session du Conseil des droits de l’homme 

 

 

CROSS-REGIONAL STATEMENT ON HONG KONG AND XINJIANG 
 

Genève, le 30 juin 2020 
 

 

Thank you Madam President. I am delivering this cross-regional joint statement on 
behalf of [over 25] countries. 
 
A number of the signatories to this statement submitted a letter last year to express 
concern about arbitrary detention, widespread surveillance and restrictions, 
particularly targeting Uyghurs and other minorities in Xinjiang. These deep concerns 
have been reinforced by additional information now in the public domain. We urge 
China to allow the High Commissioner meaningful access to Xinjiang at the earliest 
opportunity. 
 
We further wish to raise our deep and growing concerns at the imposition of legislation 
related to national security on Hong Kong, with clear implications for the human rights 
of people in Hong Kong. 
 
The Joint Declaration, a legally binding treaty, registered with the United Nations, sets 
out that Hong Kong is guaranteed a high degree of autonomy and rights and freedoms, 
including those of the person, of the press, of assembly, and of association and that 
the ICCPR and ICESR shall remain in force. These rights are also guaranteed in the 
basic law for the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region. 
 
Making such a law without the direct participation of Hong Kong's people, legislature 
or judiciary of Hong Kong undermines 'One Country, Two Systems'. 
 
We urge the Chinese and Hong Kong Governments to reconsider the imposition of this 
legislation and to engage Hong Kong's people, institutions and judiciary to prevent 
further erosion of the rights and freedoms that the people of Hong Kong have enjoyed 
for many years. 
 
High Commissioner, we note your calls for legislation to respect human rights 
obligations relating to Hong Kong, and the serious concerns raised by the mechanisms 
of this council. We encourage you to provide regular information on the human rights 



 

 

situation in Xinjiang and Hong Kong, in order to safeguard the rights and freedoms 
which are guaranteed under international law. 
 
Thank you 
 

This statement was supported by Australia, Austria, Belgium, Belize, Canada, 

Denmark, Estonia, Finland, France, Iceland, Ireland, Germany, Japan, Latvia, 

Liechtenstein, Lithuania, Luxembourg, the Republic of the Marshall Islands, the 

Netherlands, New Zealand, Norway, Palau, Slovakia, Slovenia, Sweden, Switzerland, 

and the United Kingdom 


